
November 10, 2024: 5400 Chancellor Street (OISI: 24-35) 

On November 10, 2024, a police shooting occurred on the 5400 block of Chancellor Street, and a 
subsequent police shooting occurred on the 5200 block of Woodland Avenue. Both shootings 
arose from the same incident. 

Earlier in the evening on November 10, 2024, a resident called 911 to report that a man, later 
identified as Jonathan Corbin had fired a gun in a home on the 5400 block of Chancellor Street. 
A different resident, who lived nearby and heard the gunshot, walked out of his home and saw 
Mr. Corbin standing by a pickup truck owned by the resident’s friend. Mr. Corbin had a gun, 
pointed it at the resident and his friend, and allegedly tried to fire it. The gun did not fire.  

Philadelphia police officers responded to the scene. Mr. Corbin pointed the gun at the officers. 
Philadelphia Police Officer Nicolas Verrecchio fired his sidearm at the man. It is unknown 
whether the man was hit by P/O Verrecchio’s gunfire. 

Mr. Corbin fled the scene in a vehicle. Several Philadelphia police officers pursued him to the 
5200 block of Woodland Avenue. Mr. Corbin exited the vehicle and began running toward an 
empty lot. Officers saw Mr. Corbin and observed that he was armed with a gun. Officer Philip 
Lattanzio and Sergeant Jacob Rodgers fired their sidearms at Mr. Corbin. Officers recovered a 
handgun at the scene. Mr. Corbin was transported to the hospital, where he was pronounced 
deceased. 

Jonathan Corbin was a 47-year-old Black male.  

P/O Nicolas Verrecchio is a 25-year-old white male. He is assigned to the 18th District and has 
two years of service. 

P/O Philip Lattanzio is a 29-year-old white male. He is assigned to the 18th District and has six 
years of service. 

Sgt. Jacob Rodgers is a 34-year-old white male. He is assigned to the 18th District and has ten 
years of service. 


	November 10, 2024: 5400 Chancellor Street (OISI: 24-35)

